Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-761.600
Release Detection Requirements

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on August 19, 2020, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for waiver pursuant to Section 120.542, F.S. from AdventHealth Winter Park Hospital. The petitioner requested a waiver from the rule requirements in subparagraph 62-761.600(3)(b)2., F.A.C., which requires that electronic line leak detectors shall be capable of detecting a discharge of 3.0 gph with a probability of detection of 0.95 and a probability of false alarm of 0.05 at an equivalent line pressure of 10 psi and shut off power to the pump. The facility is located at 200 N. Lakemont Avenue, Winter Park, FL 32792. The petition has been assigned OGC #20-1251.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Amanda Dorsett, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 4550, Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400, telephone (850)245-8931, e-mail Amanda.Dorsett@dep.state.fl.us, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. If you have any questions, please call the Division of Waste Management at (850)245-8705. Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
